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Frank Morales

City Administrator


MINUTES
CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP

CITY HALL

116 ASPEN LANE

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78232

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 19, 2013
8:00 A.M.
Members Present:




Members Absent:
Mayor Gabriel Durand-Hollis



Councilman Carl Register

Councilwoman Elizabeth Worley

Councilman George “Rick” Evans

Councilwoman Jane Cronk

Councilman James Allen

City Staff Present:

Frank Morales, City Administrator and Police Chief

Emily Barnes, Administrative Assistant
1. Call to order. 

Mayor Durand-Hollis called the meeting to order at 8:02 a.m.
2. Moment of Silence and Pledge of Allegiance. 

Mayor Durand-Hollis led those present in a moment of silence and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3.  Discussion on an update from Givler Engineering, Inc. on the detailed design package for the City of Hill Country Village 2014 Street Project.

Mayor Durand-Hollis began the meeting by explaining the last invoice from Givler Engineering was for 88% completion of the Drainage Project. Mayor Durand-Hollis expressed the duty of the City Council is to improve the city while balancing the limits of its resources.

Mr. Givler began by apologizing for the confusion of the last council meeting. Mr. Givler explained the scope of work under the preliminary column (referencing the chart) would cost about $2.2 million. He also expressed that there would need to be some adjustments to reach the target of $1.3 million. Mr. Givler explained that looking at all the items in the larger scope, the range would be $2.2 million - $2.6 million, which would include additional projects, such as work on the S. Tower shoulder erosion and the Tower drainage project.
Councilwoman Cronk questioned the process of the drainage project on Tower, asking how better to complete this project to avoid the safety issue, as well as, the aesthetic factor of the fix for the safety issue.

Mr. Morales explained that the area in question will flood once a year, sometimes not at all, which results in the street being closed for half a day or a full day. Mr. Morales also explained that because emergency response comes from San Antonio Fire Department and EMS, emergency vehicles will no longer come through that entrance into the city, so emergency response will not be affected by flooding in that area.

Councilman Evans asked Mr. Givler if there was a less expensive way to fix the Tower drainage issue.

Mr. Givler responded that he could redesign the storm drainage for 25 year flood instead of 100 year flood and the cost would reduce by about $30,000.  

Mayor Durand-Hollis explained to council that the Tower aspect of the Street Project needs to be either in or out.

Councilman Evans explained the Tower project is half of the budget for the Street Project, and asks Mr. Givler if there are any other ideas for this project.

Mr. Givler said he can go down to 10 year flood culverts, but the street would still flood.

Councilwoman Worley related that it might not be an effective use of money to spend for two homes that are affected once or twice a year.

Councilman Allen expressed interest in not continuing with the Tower drainage aspect of the Street Project. Councilman Allen related that the project was still $300,000 over budget, and asked Mr. Givler what project can be eliminated to meet budget. Mr. Givler responded that the Tower Circle project would not be detrimental to the city if it was not completed.
Mayor Durand-Hollis expressed that if the city did have money left in the budget, after these projects were eliminated, he would like to see some of the pavement fractures of the city roads fixed.

Mayor Durand-Hollis also questioned if plans can be authorized at the January City Council meeting.
Mr. Morales asked Mr. Givler to produce new, updated plans to present to at the January City Council meeting, which would be up for approval.

Councilman Evans asked Mr. Givler if the project does come in under budget, would he be able to purchase more chip and seal.

Resident Steve Marceau addressed the council, asking to consider purchasing new striping for the roads because of the dangerous lack of striping in the road’s current conditions.

Mayor Durand-Hollis related to Mr. Marceau that striping would be taken into consideration.

4.  Mayor’s Report to Council.
Mayor Durand-Hollis thanked the council, city staff and Mr. Givler for attending the meeting, and wished everyone happy holidays.

Mayor Durand-Hollis expressed gratitude towards Councilwoman Cronk for asking Mr. Givler for more options for the Tower drainage project, which began a productive discussion.

Mayor Durand-Hollis related to Mr. Givler that the project had good direction and the conversation will continue at the City Council meeting in January.
5.  Adjourn.
There being no further business to discuss, Mayor Durand-Hollis adjourned the meeting at 8:53 a.m.
The Council reserves the right to discuss and appropriately act upon any item stated on this agenda in open session.  The Council reserves the right to adjourn into executive session at any time during the course of this meeting to discuss any of the matters listed above, as authorized by Texas Government Code Sections 551.071 (Consultations with Attorney), 551.072 (Deliberations about Real Property), 551.073 (Deliberations about Gifts and Donations), 551.074 (Personnel Matters), 551.076 (Deliberations about Security Devices) and 551.086 (Economic Development).  No action may be taken in Executive Session.

All times listed next to agenda items are approximate.

A copy of this meeting’s agenda is available for public inspection, review, and copying at City Hall during regular business hours.

I certify that this notice of meeting was posted at City Hall at the date and time indicated below. 
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